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At its July 7, 2005, meeting, the State Board of Education (SBE) approved the Standardized Testing and Reporting (STAR) Program Request for Submission (RFS) for release and posting subject to technical edits to be approved by the Executive Director and assessment liaisons. The RFS includes a four-year contract (January 2006 through December 2009) for administering the STAR Program for the 2006-07,

2007-08, and 2008-09 school years; continuing development of the California Standards Tests (CSTs) and California Alternate Performance Assessment (CAPA); developing a California Modified Assessment (CMA) and Standards-Based Tests in Spanish (STS); and providing and administering a nationally norm-referenced achievement test (NRT) in grades three and seven. The RFS was released on July 11, 2005, and submissions were due to the Standards and Assessment Division on September 1, 2005. 

Six submissions were received from four potential contractors. One potential contractor submitted three different NRTs, and therefore, submitted three separate proposals.

All other components were evaluated the week of September 26, by a panel of fourteen, with the members including district testing directors, evaluators, curriculum specialists and members of the CST English-language arts and mathematics Assessment Review Panels. The panel members represented large and small districts, county offices of education, urban and rural areas, and a broad range of geographical areas. The panel included members with technical backgrounds and experience with administering the STAR Program. Staff from CDE provided program and technical support to the panel during the evaluation process. 

SBE members will receive the State Superintendent of Public Instruction’s recommendation and will be asked to designate the contractor at its November 2005 meeting. Once the contractor is designated, negotiations regarding the particulars of the contract will be conducted with the final contract and scope of work coming to the January 2006 meeting of the Board for approval.
Revised: 1/7/2009 12:53 PM

